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A group of governance and policy organizations calling itself the Audit Committee Collaboration has

issued a paper entitled Enhancing the Audit Committee Report: A Call to Action. The group “call[s]

on public company audit committees of all sizes and industries to voluntarily and proactively

improve their public disclosures to more effectively convey to investors and others the critical

aspects of the important work that they currently perform.” The group’s recommendations include

enhanced disclosure about:

Citing a recent Ernst & Young study (discussed in a previous item), the paper notes that many

companies have provided more audit committee disclosure than is currently mandated by current

SEC rules. Current SEC rules require companies to disclose specified information about the audit

committee’s membership, qualifications and independence; a report from the committee about its

consideration of the accountant’s independence and communications from auditors, and its

recommendations regarding filing of the company’s Form 10-K; and quantitative data about auditor

fees. The disclosures do not include much of the more qualitative information suggested in the

paper, and they are not required to be included in a single place in the disclosure document.

The paper acknowledges the “perennial concern about information overload,” but nonetheless

urges audit committees to “critically evaluate their disclosures and carefully consider whether

improvement can be made to provide investors with more relevant information that conveys an

informed, actively engaged and independent audit committee is carrying out its duties.”

The scope of the audit committee’s duties–

The audit committee’s composition–

Factors considered when selecting or reappointing an audit firm–

The audit committee’s involvement in the selection of the lead audit engagement partner–

Factors considered when determining auditor compensation–

How the audit committee oversees the external auditor–

How the audit committee evaluates the external auditor–

Wilmer Cutler Pickering Hale and Dorr LLP is a Delaware limited liability partnership. WilmerHale principal law offices: 60 State Street, Boston, Massachusetts 02109, +1 617 526 6000; 2100 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW,
Washington, DC 20037, +1 202 663 6000. Our United Kingdom office is operated under a separate Delaware limited liability partnership of solicitors and registered foreign lawyers authorized and regulated by the Solicitors
Regulation Authority (SRA No. 287488). Our professional rules can be found at www.sra.org.uk/solicitors/code-of-conduct.page. A list of partners and their professional qualifications is available for inspection at our UK office. In
Beijing, we are registered to operate as a Foreign Law Firm Representative Office. This material is for general informational purposes only and does not represent our advice as to any particular set of facts; nor does it represent
any undertaking to keep recipients advised of all legal developments. Prior results do not guarantee a similar outcome. © 2004-2024 Wilmer Cutler Pickering Hale and Dorr LLP

https://www.wilmerhale.com/en/
http://www.thecaq.org/docs/audit-committees/enhancing-the-audit-committee-report-a-call-to-action.pdf?sfvrsn=0/enhancing-the-audit-committee-report-a-call-to-action
https://www.wilmerhale.com/blog/auditcommitteesaccountingandlaw/post/?id=17179872853

